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NOME PORT COMMISSION 
WORK SESSION & REGULAR MEETING AGENDA 

THURSDAY, MAY 18, 2017 @ 5:30/7:00 PM 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS IN CITY HALL 

 
 

WORK SESSION – 5:30PM: 
 
Discussion on Port Navigation Parameters – Ed Page, Marine Exchange of Alaska 
 
REGULAR MEETING – 7:00PM: 

 
I. ROLL CALL  

 
II. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

 04.20.17 Regular Meeting 
 

IV. CITIZEN’S COMMENTS 
 

V. COMMUNICATIONS 

 Port of Nome Ship Schedule at 5.15.17 

  FY17 Energy-Water Omnibus Appropriations – PON Excerpts 
 

VI. CITY MANAGER REPORT 

 17-05-15 City Manager Report  
  
VII. HARBORMASTER REPORT 

 Verbal Update on Maintenance/Repairs – Dock Schedule 
 

VIII. PORT DIRECTOR REPORT/PROJECTS UPDATE 

 17-05-15 Port Director/Projects Status Report 
 
IX. OLD BUSINESS 

 Launch Ramp – Haul Out Anchor/Deadman 
 

X. NEW BUSINESS 

 South Wall Ladder Additions – Draft Schematic 
 

XI. CITIZEN’S COMMENTS 
 

XII. COMMISSIONER COMMENTS 
 
XIII. NEXT REGULAR MEETING 

 June 15, 2017 - 5:30 pm  
 

XIV. ADJOURNMENT 
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MINUTES 
NOME PORT COMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING 
April 20th, 2017 

 
The Regular Meeting of the Nome Port Commission was called to order at 6:32pm by Chairman West 
in Council Chambers at City Hall, located at 102 Division Street.  
 
ROLL CALL 
 
Members Present:  C. Lean, C. West Jr.; C. Henderson; C. McLarty 
 
Absent: C. Cox; C. Johnson; C. Smithhisler 
 
Also Present: Lucas Stotts, Harbormaster; Tom Moran, City Manager; Julie Liew, Finance 

Director;  Joy Baker, Port Director; (telephonically) 
 
In the audience: Lauren Frost, KNOM; Sandra Medearis, Arctic News; 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Chairman West asked for an approval of the agenda.   
 

A motion was made by C. Lean and seconded by C. McLarty 
to approve the agenda as presented. 

 
   At the Roll Call: 

Ayes: Lean, West, Henderson, McLarty   
                                                        Nays:  
   Abstain: 
 
   The motion CARRIED. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
March 23, 2017 Regular Meeting A motion was made by C. Henderson and seconded by C. 

Lean to approve the minutes. 
    

   At the Roll Call: 
Ayes:  West, Henderson, McLarty, Lean 

                                                        Nays:    
   Abstain:   
 
   The motion CARRIED. 
CITIZENS’ COMMENTS 
There were none. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS  

 April 2017 Arctic Encounter Symposium Agenda – Seattle, WA 

 04.17.17 Port of Nome 2017 Ship Schedule  

 Excerpt from April 4, 2017 Draft Planning Comm Minutes – Cruise Tender Floats 
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Discussion:  None 
 
CITY MANAGER’S REPORT (04/10/17 Written) 
Moran touched on a few items of his report; Candace Weidler’s retirement luncheon and Nathan 
Barron’s retirement party, both of which will be sorely missed.  The City has a new hire for Animal 
Control Officer.  Calcium has been added to the Greg Kruschek Road in preparation for the busy 
hauling season, with a new water truck enroute for the Public Works Dept.  The Mayor and I listened 
online to audio of Joy’s testimony at the Congressional Hearing on Alaska’s Ports.  Along with 
Sitnasuak personnel, we’ve been tag teaming the Arctic events to ensure the message on Nome’s 
ADDP is kept in the discussion.  The City and SNC are teaming up again for the City picnic to be held 
sometime in May.  Budget discussions are ongoing for the F18 fiscal year. 
 
Discussion:  None 
 
HARBORMASTER’S REPORT (Verbal) 
Stotts gave a quick update on his transition back to the Port & Harbor.  Wrapping up the 2nd round of 
impounds, and planning for maintenance and repair projects, with Public Works.  We are currently 
wrapping up the final snow removal/cleanup of the pads to enable users to access their property to 
prepare for the ice-free season. 
 
Resolve Marine is in town this week, working to dismantle the beached Phoenix barge for stacking on 
the lower barge ramp pad.  Just started recruitment of staff and should have personnel on board by 
early to mid-May.  
 
Discussion:  None 
 
Port Director Report / Projects Update (Written) 
04.17.17 Port Director/Projects Status Report 
 
Baker highlighted the sea floor change at the Cape Nome Jetty, which impacts the repair design in 
reconfiguring the base of the armor slope.  PND is currently developing estimates on the reduced 
rock quantities and costs for submission to DHS/FEMA for review/approval.   
 
Discussion:   
Lean inquired about the river dredging; Baker responded that the river work has ceased due to 
instability of the ice.  It is anticipated that 75% of the material was captured, but the post-dredge 
survey to be done by the contractor will provide an accurate number of removed and remaining.  
Although there is an option to capture the remaining material through suction dredging, there is a 
better option to capture the material in spring 2018, with a small grant that doesn’t expire until Dec 
2018.  Lean said he would be concerned about using the cutter head on virgin digging as there’s risk 
to hit engine parts, tires, etc.   
 
West inquired about the basis of the material quantity removed; Baker replied, truck counts versus 
footprint of the excavated area to achieve an approximate calculation.  McLarty inquires on whether 
a survey was occurring during excavation.  No, a post-dredge will occur when the contractor arrives 
in early June. 
 
OLD BUSINESS  There was none. 
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NEW BUSINESS 
Port & Harbor Development Analysis Draft  
 
Discussion: 
Henderson asked for the ultimate purpose for the document; is there an option to accept the report 
once phase 2 is complete?  (Better to approve the phases as they are completed.) 
 
Lean indicated he would like more time to review, but believes that it should be approved within the 
next month or so.   
 
Moran weighed in that it should probably be approved and sent to the Council at some point, but 
there wasn’t a rush for it to happen tonight.  Phase 2 would then proceed with a target to be 
complete by end of the summer. 
 
McLarty inquired if there are additional items that need to be changed can they be made before the 
document goes final?  Is there an option to add in projections for reduced tariff rates?  (New scope 
would require more contract budget for Phase 1, but that can be considered.) 
 
There was a consensus to hold a work session the week of 8 May, 2017 to further discuss the report 
and draft F18 Port & Harbor budget. 
 
CITIZENS’ COMMENTS - None 
 
COMMISSIONERS’ COMMENTS 
C. Henderson – good work session, different ideas.  Glad we’re taking more time to review the 
report, as sometimes differing opinions result in a better product.  Also, I did attend the Arctic 
Encounter and witnessed Joy’s presentation; she did an outstanding job compressing her power 
point in the reduced window allowed, and she does a great job promoting Nome’s Port. 
 
C. McLarty – welcome back Harbormaster.  
 
C. Lean – think this development report is far superior to the past one, actually able to understand 
this one better.  Good work. 
 
C. West – agrees with Charlie, definitely a much better document that can be carried to the Council.  
Lorraine is well versed in this area and looking forward to her next report. 
 
SCHEDULE OF NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting: May 18, 2017 at 7:00PM, with a Work Session at 5:30pm.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion was made by C. Henderson for adjournment – meeting adjourned at 7:12 PM.  
 
APPROVED and SIGNED this 18 day of May, 2017. 

                                                                               
              Jim West, Chairman  
ATTEST: 
 
      
Joy Baker, Port Director 



 

 

            

 
    

 

    

 

 
 

2017 SHIP DATES  

Ver. 05/15/17 

July 

2-3  Prof. Multanovskiy (Russian R/V) 

7   Silver Discoverer (Cruise) 

13-14 Bremen  (Cruise) 

14-17 NOAA Ship 

14-16 Oshoro Maru (Japanese R/V) 

 

August  

4-7  NOAA Ship 

5-7   Sikuliaq  (R/V) 

17  Bremen  (Cruise) 

20  Crystal Serenity (Cruise-ANC) 

22-25 Sikuliaq  (R/V) 

25-28 NOAA Ship 

 

June 

5/31-6/1  Prof. Multanovskiy (Russian R/V) 

7-9    Sikuliaq   (R/V) 

28-30   Sikuliaq   (R/V) 

September  

13   Le Boreal  (Cruise-ANC) 

18-20 Sikuliaq  (R/V) 

19-20 Sedna IV  (Canadian) 
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CITY OF NOME 
City Manager’s Office 

P.O. Box 281 
Nome, Alaska 99762 

907.443.6600 
tmoran@nomealaska.org 

 

City Manager’s Report 
 
From: Tom Moran, City Manager 
Reporting Period: April 25 – May 15, 2017 
 

 

 Good news from the Spring Quarterly Board Meeting of the Alaska Municipal League Joint 
Insurance Association (AMLJIA) in Anchorage on Tuesday, April 25th.  The Board voted to 
reduce the aggregate coverage limit per incident from $1B to $500M, which caused the 
underwriters to offer a price reduction.  Therefore, even with the potential of losing pool 
members due to State cuts to Community Revenue Sharing, our rates should hold steady 
for FY18. 

 

 Unfortunately, all good things must come to an end, and three long-term employees 
recently announced their retirements: Nathan Barron (Public Works); Candace Weidler 
(Manager’s Assistant); and Vickie Erickson (Ambulance Chief).  They’ll all be sorely 
missed, but as they say in the theater, the show must go on. 

 

 Along those lines, please join me in welcoming Nathan’s replacement (Roy Walluck, 
formerly with AKDOT), Candace’s replacement (Cheryl Thompson, formerly the Museum 
Collections Assistant), and Vickie’s replacement (Jimmy West, formerly the Lieutenant).  
They all have some big shoes to fill, but I’m sure they’re up to the task. 

 

 A group of concerned local organizations has been meeting at City Hall on Friday 
afternoons to discuss the seemingly recent increase in homelessness and public 
inebriation.  Though I do think there’s some profitability in selling the old museum and 
library building, I’m starting to come around to the idea of keeping it for use as an alcohol-
free day shelter.  No final decisions will be made without Council blessing. 

 

 As of May 1st, the City has a new Animal Control Officer under contract.  Through her first 
two weeks, Dawn Ubelaker has proven to be a very valuable asset and a hard worker.  
Nome’s animal population can finally rejoice! 

 

 The Planning Commission met on Tuesday, May 2nd to continue discussing how to deal 
with junk vehicles around town.  Until a salvage yard comes to fruition (hopefully sooner 
rather than later), they propose holding an annual lottery with 25 randomly selected 
volunteers being offered $200 to surrender one junk vehicle.  The idea certainly needs a 
little more refinement, but I do think it has some promise. 

 

 The Board of Equalization met on Wednesday, May 3rd at 5:30.  It’s not a fun job, so I 
appreciate everyone’s efforts to resolve appeals, especially Arne’s and Bryant’s. 
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 Congratulations to KNOM, who announced the hiring of its new General Manager on 
Thursday, May 4th.  Please join me in welcoming Margaret DeMaioribus (current News 
Director) and bidding a fond farewell to Ric Schmidt.  Ric’s last day will be on June 30th. 

 

 The Bering Straits Leadership Team (BSLT) met with University of Alaska President Jim 
Johnsen on Friday, May 5th to discuss the comprehensive evaluation that the University is 
undergoing.  Our goal, of course, is to maintain a strong postsecondary education system 
within the region. 
 

 Congratulations to our three Employees of the Month for the month of April: Nathan 
Barron, Candace Weidler, and Vickie Erickson.  No surprises there, right?   

 

 Alas, as Bill Shakespeare wrote, it was “Much Ado About Nothing” over the Cold Case 
Alaska television show that was being filmed with the help of NPD.  Apparently, Discovery 
Channel decided that filming was taking too long all across the state, so they pulled the 
plug on the entire series (not just the Nome portion).  

 

 Of course City Hall will be closed on Monday, May 29th in observance of Memorial Day, but 
it will also be closed on Friday, May 26th for our own spring cleaning event.  This is not a 
day off for staff, but rather a day when the doors stay locked and the phones stay on their 
cradles so that we can properly file/archive/dispose of our plethora of loose documents 
(according to the State of Alaska Records Retention Schedule).    

 

 “Happy trails” to Sitnasuak CEO Richard Strutz, whose last day with the Corporation will 
be on Wednesday, May 31st.  Richard has been a pleasure to work with during his tenure, 
and he will be missed.  Sitnasuak plans to hold a community meet-and-greet to introduce 
his replacement, Bobbi Quintavell.  Stay tuned for details. 

 

 A reminder that AMLJIA has decided to hold its Summer Quarterly Board Meeting in 
Nome from July 24th through the 26th.  Stay tuned for details. 



 
Memo 

To: Tom Moran – City Manager  

From: Joy L. Baker – Port Director    

CC: Mayor & Nome Common Council 

 Nome Port Commission 

Date: 5/15/2017 

Re: Port & Harbor Report/Projects Update – May 2017 
 

The following provides a status update on active issues and projects pertaining to the Port & Harbor.  
  
Administrative: 
The Port initiated staff recruitment in April to fill the positions of Office Manager and Dock Watch, with continued 
focus on procurement and seasonal maintenance coordination with Public Works and external contractors.  
Preliminary activity has begun around the facility, with users preparing their equipment for launch.   
 
F18 budget prep has been ongoing, with conservative projections made for operational expenses to account for 
reduced revenue from gravel/construction equipment shipping, due to the lack of state capital projects funding.  
The F17 Port Budget at 30 April 2017 shows revenue at 85.2% – with 45.87% expended.  Port vehicles reactivated 
during the 2nd week of May. 
 
Causeway: 
Arctic Deep Draft Port (ADDP) Study:  
Alaska Corps District personnel were requested by Headquarters to compile a list of pending Alaska projects for 
funding consideration under the F17 Work Plan based on the recently passed Omnibus bill.  The rescoping effort 
for an Arctic Deep Draft Port (ADDP) at Nome is part of that package, with full support of the Alaska Delegation for 
moving the project off pause.  Per the legislation, projects that can demonstrate a local sponsor with existing cost-
share funding are deemed favorable for matching federal funds.  The F17 Work Plan package goes to Congress in 
early July, with project awards in late Aug/early Sept.   
 
The Nome project was also the subject of discussion at the 9 May, 2017 Environmental & Public Works Hearing in 
D.C.  In the hearing, Senator Sullivan questioned LT. General Semonite with Army Corps Headquarters on the lack 
of forward movement of the Nome ADDP project, after passage of the WIIN Act in December 2016.  A follow up 
meeting between both parties was to be scheduled to discuss the issue.  The hearing webcast can be found here: 
https://www.epw.senate.gov/public/index.cfm/hearings titled - Water Resources: The Role of the Public & 
Private Sectors, with excerpt attached. 
 
 

           JLB
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Middle Dock Project (Concrete Ramp Extension):    
Orion Marine will mobe in crew in late May to meet the first barge arrival of the steel beams/rebar to build the 
foundation of the ramp extension, with concrete pour to follow.  Project is anticipated being complete by 20 June.   
 
Port Industrial Pad: 
Industrial Pad Development:    
Bathymetric survey of the river excavation is anticipated to be performed in early to mid-June to confirm the 
excavated quantity. This will dictate the quantity of material for removal in Feb/Mar 2018 via winter excavation. A 
change order is in process to install culverts at the Thornbush site to address drainage needs for the portion of the 
property that will not be filled this year.  

Phase 2 will begin in late June to fill the eastern portion of the Thornbush Site with select borrow, and then 
topped with crushed material for surfacing.  Trucking will continue through July with pad prep through August. 

External Facilities:  
Cape Nome:   
Knik crew has arrived on site and working to open the pit and begin making rock for the project.  A pending 
contractor RFI has been submitted to DHS/FEMA for review and approval to address changed conditions on the 
sea floor.  These changes have required a redesign of the lower elevation armor placement, resulting in reduced 
quantities on the project.  After discussion w/DHS, we anticipate FEMA approval of the design modifications. 
 

Additional information on any of these projects is available upon request. 
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WATER RESOURCES: THE ROLE OF THE PUBLIC AND PRIVATE SECTORS 

 

TUESDAY, MAY 9, 2017 

 

U.S. SENATE 

Committee on Environment and Public Works 

Subcommittee on Transportation and Infrastructure 

Washington, D.C. 

 The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 2:33 p.m. in 

room 406, Dirksen Senate Building, the Honorable James Inhofe 

[chairman of the subcommittee] presiding. 

 Present:  Senators Inhofe, Capito, Boozman, Moran, Ernst, 

Sullivan, Shelby, Cardin, Merkley, Gillibrand, Markey, Duckworth 

and Harris. 
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I want to shift the focus a little bit more north to where 

I am from.  General, we have a lot of interest in the Arctic 

right now.  I think a lot of people are waking up to that.  As a 

matter of fact, the Arctic Council is having a ministerial in 

Fairbanks, Alaska starting tomorrow, two days in Alaska.  All 

foreign ministers of the Arctic nations are going to be up 

there. 

You may have seen in the NDAA a requirement for the 

Secretary of Defense and the Secretary of Homeland Security to 

designate a strategic Arctic court given our increasing interest 

in the Arctic in shipping traffic, natural resources, search and 

rescue and protecting the environment.  There is a lot going on 

up there. 

I want to talk to you about two ports.  I know we are 

looking at all kinds of ports.  First is the Port of Nome.  As 

you probably know, the Corps has over a 100-year history in 

Nome, Alaska. 

There is a focus on the deepwater port draft study and 

there has been some back and forth after Shell left Alaska and 

the oil and gas exploration.  There were two additional WRDA 

provisions just this past bill, the WIIN Act, that came into law 

in December.  Those were actually designed to help get the Corps 

focused again on Nome. 

Can you commit to having Nome as part of your work plan 

Senator Sullivan.  Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
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moving forward again on the deep draft port study and work that 

was ongoing until we had the hiccup of some of those oil and gas 

issues? 

 General Semonite.  Senator Sullivan, thanks for the 

question. 

 We are actively working Nome right now.  The study was put 

on hold pending coordination with DoD and Homeland Security 

based on WRDA 16.  The benefit cost ratio is below 1 percent.  I 

think that is why there was a request. 

 Senator Sullivan.  But there are also provisions in the 

WRDA bill that essentially said, you have entire other areas to 

look at.  Particularly, for example, in the law now, Nome 

services 54 different communities throughout western Alaska and 

the Nome area.  That gives you authority to kind of take a hard 

look? 

 General Semonite.  Yes, sir.  We have sent out letters to 

both the Department of DoD, Navy and Homeland Security to be 

able to make sure that we understand where their potential use 

might be.  We are waiting for those responses. 

 I can certainly get with you offline and tell you what we 

hear from them to be able to see if, in fact, there is an 

additional reason from both of them to be able to expand the 

Port of Nome. 

 Senator Sullivan.  I would like to get offline with you 



70 
 

because there are two specific provisions in the WRDA bill, just 

signed into law, that are very focused on that and are intended.  

I know we worked with your staff on the language to get the 

Corps moving again. 

 If there are delays, I need to understand why there are 

delays when the law has been changed to actually get the Corps 

to move out on this issue. 

 General Semonite.  We are working implementation guidance 

to be able to see.  I think the best thing is I come and see 

you, Senator, and I will lay this out.  I am not exactly aware 

of the two extra provisions you are talking about right now. 

 The information I have is that we are waiting for responses 

from the two departments as to what would be a strategic 

rationale to be able to have Nome not necessarily what you are 

talking about. 

 Senator Sullivan.  The NDAA is a different issue? 

 General Semonite.  Yes, sir.  Let me come back and I will 

get with you.  We will lay this out and walk our way through 

this. 

 Senator Sullivan.  Good.  Thank you. 

 Let me ask about another potential port in the area.  What 

is the Corps’ view of the effectiveness of possibly using 

public-private partnerships for the development of Port Spencer 

which is actually also in the area? 
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General Semonite.  Senator, I do not know on Spencer.  We 

are, again, very interested in anything with a P-3.  The 

challenge is, how do we put together the right package to be 

able to continue to make it through the system.  If we get 

together, I will certainly lay out Spencer for you as well. 

Senator Sullivan.  Great.  Section 119 of the WIIN Act 

amends the law related to the territorial partial cost share 

waiver to add federally-recognized Indian tribes as entities 

eligible for a limited waiver of local cost sharing for Army 

Corps studies and projects. 

Can you give me a sense of the Corps’ timing on that new 

provision and how you are looking at it?  The Alaska District 

has a lot of interest, as you know, on that provision.  We would 

welcome your engagement. 

General Semonite.  Senator, we support this as well.  This 

is for a cost share of the first $450,000, mainly for Native 

American tribes.  This is something we will do.  We are writing 

through exactly what the implementation guidance is to be able 

to say here is how you would qualify for that. 

However, those tribes that do not have enough money to be 

able to come into a study, we do not think they should be 

disadvantaged.  We support that, we just have to get the details 

together so we can put it on the street and people know how to 

apply for that. 

Senator Sullivan.  Great.  Thank you. 
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